

PAC General Meeting Minutes June 6th, 2023

Attendance: Tanya P., Yolanda D., Lance M., Sarah K., Corina R., Andrew M., Andrea P., Kristy B., Mike B., Margaret C.

Welcome and Introductions

Indigenous Acknowledgement: By Tanya P.

Motion to Approve May 2023 General Meeting minutes. 1st-Margaret C. 2nd- Corina R. APPROVED

Principal's Report-Lance McDonald

- Music is growing. Drumline to Seattle. July 14 Concert. June 25th International Jazz festival.
- Rugby has wrapped up/ Jr Boys Rugby placed 5th in Provincials. SR Girls Rugby Lost the qualifying match by 2 points. Have had lots of success. Sr Boys placed 4th in Provincials.
- Golf in Highland in Provincials
- Football camp is up and running
- Bateman bash is June 7th. Clayburn Grade 8's are coming to participate.
- Grad is around the corner.
 - Convocation JUne 26th at 11am at Events centre
 - o Prom June 28th
- Awards for Grades 9-11 June 27th at 10am
- Report cards June 30th
- Retiring Staff
 - Madame Testa, Mr Weinkauf, Heidi Enns (EA)
 - Mrs Bowman for maternity leave
 - Mr Bell switching schools to Abby Senior
- Aly Klassen will be the incoming VP
- Wrapping up the end of the year
 - o Regular classes until June 21st
 - June 22 and 23- Double block days
 - June 23- Last day
 - June 26, 27 and 28- Credit recovery
 - June 30th- Report cards
- Lance is working on next year's schoolplan
 - o 10 SLO's late start 1x per month
 - Inquiry based learning

- Working on assessments
- o Blended learning
- Social emotional learning and equity
- Student voice continuing
- Extends his best wishes to the PAC and thank you for everything this year.

Treasurer's Report- Mike B

General Bal \$7260.44 (\$4554.52 uncommitted), Gaming bal \$5568.74 (\$1401.45 uncommitted).

New Business

- Staff Appreciation was June 1st.
 - o \$855 spent. \$1800 in donations
 - Windmill Deli catered.
 - Staff loved it. Beach theme was a hit!
 - Big thank you to the volunteers!! There were 90 parents who donated \$1800!
- Spent \$3600 this year for Staff Appreciation
- VOTE- To up the BUdget line to \$4000 from \$3000 for Staff Appreciation, \$1000
 Contingency fund and \$2000 for scholarships 1st- Kristy B. 2nd-Margaret C.-APPROVED
- PAC Executive for the 2023/2024 year
 - o Chair- Kristy Butterworth
 - o Vice Chair- Andrea Penner
 - Treasurer- Mike Bjorndal
 - Secretary- Yolanda Davidowich
 - o DPAC- OPEN Position

Motion to Adjourn at 7:45pm 1st- Margaret C. 2nd- Sarah K. APPROVED